
Sustainable Development 

—We recognize the effort made by the Organization of American States (OAS) in terms of 
follow-up of the Sustainable Development Swnmit, and instruct it, throug,h the 
Inter-American  Commission on Sustainable Development, to continue coordination related 
to fulfillment of its mandates. We ask the entities of the Inter-American System and the 
United Nations to strengthen cooperation related to implementation of the Santa Cruz Plan 
of Action. 

Cooperation 	 • 

—With the intention of achieving a greater impact in our national and collective efforts, we 
charge national agencies and organizations responsible for international cooperation with 
supporting the preparation and implementation of programs and projects which flow from 
the Plan of Action. Moreover, we re,quest the participation of the multilateral cooperation 
institutions with the same objective. 

Summit of the Arnericas Follow-up 

—The Heads of State and Government will continue to meet periodically to deepen 
cooperation and understanding among the countries of the Americas, and, to that end, will 
strengthen the hemispheric institutional framework. 

—The Governments will bear primary responsibility for implementation of the mandates of 
the Summit. The mechanism established by their Foreign Ministers, called the "Summit 
Implementation Review Group" (SIRG), will continue functioning under their inunediate 
authority. The National Sununit Coordinators of the Foreign Ministries will guarantee rapid 
contact, through the appropriate channels, with all Govenunent agencies involved in 
carrying out the mandates resulting from the Summit meetings. 

—The SIRG will meet on a periodic basis (two or three times a year) to monitor the 
follow-up process and assess the degree to which the Sununit mandates have been fulfilled. 
It will be chaired by the country holding the Summit and co-chaired by both the country that 
has most recently served as host and the country that will serve as the next host ("troika"). 
Decisions will be adopted by consensus. 

— Senior representatives of the Organization of American States (OAS), the Inter-American 
Development Bank (1DB), the Pan American Health Organization (PAHO), and the United 
Nations Economic Commission on Latin America and the Caribbean (ECLAC), will be 
invite,d to support the Governments participating in the SIFtG in order to follow up on the 
comrnitments of the Sununit and to achieve greater coordination and effectiveness of these 
institutions in performing this task. To that same end, a representative of the World Bank 
will be invited. 

— The OAS Secretariat will be assigned responsibility for operating as a record-keeping 
mechanism (the institutional memory of the process) and for providing technical support to 
the SIRG. 


